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Donnington Medical Partnership - Patient Participation Group Meeting Minutes – 23/9/2015
Attended by:  Jean Minshull (Chair), Pamela Drumm, Anthony Hallett, Sylvia Martineau, Dr. Peter Saunders, Pat O’Neill
Apologies from: Alan Mordue (Practice Manager)
	
	Jean welcomed the new members and Dr. Peter Saunders who was deputising for Alan who is on holiday.

	Action


	1
	Previous Minutes and Matters Arising
a) Weighing scales and BP machine - This is being looked at in conjunction with the development of reception. Pat will cost and report to Alan. Jean said that this will be a great step forward in encouraging patients to take responsibility for their own health
b) Regular health checks for BP – Peter explained that patients get invited in every 6 months if they have a known BP problem. If patients come in and have an opportunistic BP during an appointment, then this cycle of invites might get disrupted. In general patients the rule is to capture a BP reading on all patients up to aged 55 every 5 years, 55-75 years every 3 years and over 75 every year.
c) Rose Hill development - Jean has been invited to attend a working group re the proposal to include some healthcare provision in the development but no date has yet been set. Peter said that the GP’s had heard no further news. It would be difficult to offer what the residents want, i.e. an emergency same day walk-in service although it might be possible to offer some nurse/midwife provision. Anthony asked if other practices are involved. Peter explained that there are several practices with patients on Rose Hill and all have been approached. It may also be that the CCG might get involved and offer some doctor provision.

d) The DMP PPG Information Leaflet - The leaflet has now been finalised and Jean asked for the group to approve it so that we can organise printing and distributing. All thought that it was colourful and attractive, with the right amount of information. There was some discussion about where to place them to give the most impact. It was agreed that reception at both DHC and RMC would be best, as well as next to the PPG notice boards. Jean will sent leaflet to Pat and Pat will organise printing and the Perspex holders for their display.
	PO
JM/PO


	2
	Update of PPG / Practice Action Plan - Jean explained the function of the Action Plan and that the Plan is drawn from the information that comes out of the Family and Friends Test and has led to the identification of three key areas to address patient issues. Alan had emailed a copy of the plan to Jean and there were no significant changes from last time.   Jean will discuss the latest version of the action plan with Alan on his return.
Jean raised the point that although the PPG have discussed the negative messages on the waiting room screens, they had still not been changed. Whilst it is accepted that IT changes to the screens take time the time frame seems to be unacceptably long.  There is much to celebrate about DHP which would be uplifting for patients as opposed to being worried by ‘doom and gloom’ messages about GP resources. Jean to pursue with Alan Mordue.

	JM / AM

JM / AM

	3
	Friends and Family test - Peter reported that the previous 3 months scores had been 90 - 90 - 92 but that the August score was 83. We are not sure how to explain it. One low score is not too concerning but if it goes down again in September then we will need to try and find out why. Sylvia asked for a copy for the RMC noticeboard.
 
	PO

	4
	Other Practice News - Peter told the group that Dr Howe has now had her baby. Whilst she was on maternity leave the practice had employed Dr Shamim Rahman, a newly qualified young doctor who has the advantage of being able to speak three other languages which will appeal to patients for whom English is not their first language.

We have a new phlebotomist / receptionist who will be working across both sites, called Karen Simpson. Anthony asked Peter what the appointment does to the provision of phlebotomy and Peter confirmed that it increases provision. Anthony queried the provision of blood test appointments as he said that it had proved difficult to get an appointment 4 weeks in advance just recently. Peter said that it wasn’t unreasonably to expect to be able to book 4 weeks ahead, but we’d had some illness/absence recently. Hopefully he will see an improvement going forward. Pat informed the group that there had been the addition of some same day blood tests recently. 
The practice was still expecting a CQC visit but no news yet.

Dr Johanna Mack had introduced a new service to the practice - Coil fitting

	

	5
	PPG Activity update - Jean reported that the PPG now has 25 members which includes 8 new members had joined in the last few months as a result of the PPG Recruitment Campaign. The PPG’s goal is to increase the numbers as well as the type of members i.e. younger, mums, disabled as well as to increase the PPG Virtual Group. Jean said that we will keep trying to enhance the group, The leaflets might help but also having the meetings at different times.  Anthony asked if the GP’s could discuss the PPG with patients during appointments but this would take up valuable time in the 10 minute consultation. However Jean reported that one of the recent PPG members had been referred by a GP.
Jean reported that she will be attending the PPG Locality Forum on 20/10/15 where the speaker will be Dr Dunlop, who will be talking about patient discharge and 7 day working. PPG members are welcome to attend and if anyone would like to go please let Jean know by e-mail jvminshull13@gmail.com or by phone on 07948569403. Also there is a public meeting in the town hall on 26/11/15 which she will attend. 
Also the Oxfordshire Clinical Commissioning Group (OCCG) (responsible for commissioning patient services) will be having their Annual Public Meeting at 6pm on 24/9/15 at Jubilee House in Oxford Business Park.     
There is an NHS lobbying organisation called ‘Keep our NHS Public’ which aims to influence government policy on the NHS.  There is an Oxfordshire branch which has a web site which can be found at: http://keepournhspublicoxfordshire.org.uk/ They are holding a free Conference on 10/10/15 from 9am - 1pm at the Friends Meeting House in St Giles in Oxford, which will have key speakers and workshops on how to fight to keep our NHS in wholly public. Jean will be attending and would welcome anyone who is keen to influence healthcare services in Oxford to attend.  Details of the conference and a link for registering for a place can are at: http://keepournhspublicoxfordshire.org.uk/events/ 
Jean also reported that NHS England offered training workshops for PPG members.  However she was informed of the places on the 2.9.15 for registration by the 4.9.15 and attendance on the 5.9.15!  Complaints about timeframes have been registered with NHS England by both Jean and the PPG Locality Forum
Jean also reported that there are two very useful patient information web sites one is called ‘Talking Health’ and it is part of OCCG and it enables patients to tell OCCG their thoughts and views to help influence our local NHS services.  By signing up to Talking Health, our online consultation tool, you can get involved and have your say.can be found at:  http://www.oxfordshireccg.nhs.uk/get-involved/talking-health/ ; the second is ‘Patient’ which provides lots of useful videos, advice and information.  This can be found at: http://patient.info/ 

	


	6
	PPG members input - Sylvia reported some issues with the electronic prescription system. Peter said that there had been some glitches but he hoped that they were now resolved. Prescriptions should be turned around in 48 hrs (not including weekends).
Anthony asked whether the practice get many complaints. Peter replied that we get very few, under 20 per year. Jean said that the practice collect the data from the complaints to see if there are any trends. Anthony gave the practice an accolade saying that he’d found the service to be excellent. Jean asked for Family and Friends forms and a pen to be replaced on the table by the PPG Notice Boards.

Anthony asked about doctor’s lists and Peter explained how they are allocated. Anthony asked if the practice growth makes it difficult to get appointments etc. Peter explained that we had recently taken on a new partner and a new salaried GP to make sure we could give a good service.

Peter thanked the PPG members for all they do for the practice

	

	
	Next meeting is Saturday 21st November at 10.30am.
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